CityofRedmond AM No. 11-219

MEMO TO: City Council

FROM: John Marchione, Mayor

DATE: November 1, 2011

SUBJECT: Council Action Re: Traffic Safety Camera Program
I. RECOMMENDED ACTION:

II.

I1.

At Public Safety Committee meetings in May, July, and September of this year, and at
the October 11, 2011, study session, members of the City Council have heard and
discussed the arguments for and against the continuance of the Traffic Safety Camera
Enforcement program. As a result of both community feedback and data analysis, the
following action is recommended for Council’s consideration:

1. Terminate the existing contract with American Traffic Solutions effective
January 31, 2012;
2. Negotiate a new contract with American Traffic Solutions allowing the City to

continue the use of School Zone Speed Enforcement cameras at Northeast 116"
Street (Einstein Elementary) effective February 1, 2012, and through the end of
the school year;

3. Research and make a recommendation for continuance and possible expansion of
the School Zone Camera Speed Enforcement program beyond the 2010 to 2011
school year; and

4. Research and develop intersection safety recommendations for future
consideration and implementation.

DEPARTMENT CONTACTS:

Ron Gibson, Chief of Police, 425.556.2528

Shari Shovlin, Police Operations Commander, 425.556.2564
Nick Almquist, Police Operations Lieutenant, 425.556.2570
Larry Mitchell, Prosecuting Attorney, 425.556.2119

Jane Christenson, Deputy City Administrator, 425.556.2107
Nina Rivkin, Chief Policy Advisor, 425.556.2103

DESCRIPTION:

Safety Camera Pilot Program Goal:
Consistent with citizen priorities, the City of Redmond is committed to the safety of the
community. As part of its continuing evaluation of community safety issues, the City
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identified running red lights and speeding in school zones as clear threats to public safety.
To address those issues, the City implemented a one-vear, red light and school speed
zone safety camera pilot program to modify dangerous behavior, reduce preventable
collisions at signalized intersections, and prevent car-pedestrian collisions in school
ZOones.

Background:

The Public Safety Committee and the Council had numerous briefings and discussions
throughout 2010 on a proposed pilot program for red light and school speed safety
camera enforcement at specific intersections and school zones. On April 20, 2010, the
City Council provided the Mayor with authorization to negotiate a proposed agreement
with American Traffic Solutions (ATS) for a one-year pilot safety camera program,
pending further Council review and approval.

The Public Safety Committee recommended development of the necessary components
of the pilot program on June 10, 2010, including an ordinancc authorizing the use of
traffic safety cameras, resolution establishing the fine for traffic safety camera violations
at intersections and school zones, and a robust public education and outreach campaign.

Contract with American Traffic Solutions (ATS):

On February 1, 2011, American Traffic Solutions implemented the traffic safety camera
enforcement program for the City. The contract with ATS is for a term of five years;
however, the City can terminate the contract at the end of the pilot program with 60 days
written notice. The contract also provides for termination by mutual written consent of
the parties, for cause, for convenience (any reason) with a termination fee of six months
of fees, or for external cause interfering with performance in the event state legislation, a
court decision, or other change in state law or circumstances materially interferes with the
terms of the contract or ability to perform obligations under the contract.

ATS installed a total of seven safety cameras, with five cameras at intersections and two
cameras at Einstein Elementary School:

o 148th Avenue NE and Redmond Way - one camera for enforcement eastbound on
Redmond Way

o) 156th Avenue NE and NE 40th Street - two cameras for enforcement eastbound
and westbound on 40th Street

o) Union Hill Road and Avondale Road - two cameras for enforcement westbound
on Union Hiil Road and eastbound on Avondale Road

o Einstein Elementary School - two cameras, with one camera at each entrance to

the school zone (cameras work in tandem with flashing yellow beacons indicating
school zone speed limit of 20 mph is in effect)

City Evaluation of Safety Camera Pilot Program:

During 2011, the City evaluated the pilot program for effectiveness in meeting the
program goals of modifying dangerous driver behavior, reducing preventable collisions at
signalized intersections, and preventing car-pedestrian accidents in a school zone. At the
October 11, 2011, Council study session, the Police Department submitted violation and
collision data for the Council’s consideration to assist the Council in determining whether






